
 
 

 
Present - Cllr. Neil Coxhead (Chairman), (NC) Cllr. Derek Baker (Vice Chairman), Cllr. 
Maurice Ridgeley (MER), Cllr. Judith Evans, Cllr. Marcus Orchard and the Clerk 

Chairman indicated Emergency Exits  

In Attendance – Cllr. David Vincent (SBDC) and six residents 

Apologies – Cllr Ted Evans, Cllr Peter Hardy (BCC) 

1. Elections 
Seats were uncontested. DB offered congratulations to David Vincent, our new 
District Councillor. 

 
2. New Councillor 

DB welcomed our new Councillor, Marcus Orchard. Declaration of Acceptance of 
Office was signed. 

 
3. Election of Chairman 

DB proposed Neil Coxhead; seconded by MER. Declaration of Acceptance of Office 
was signed. NC gave his thanks and that of the other Members to DB for his two 
years of Chairmanship. 

 
4. Election of Vice Chairman 
  DB was proposed by NC; proposed by MER. 
 
5. To approve Minutes of Meeting held on 14th April 
 Minutes were approved as a true record, and signed 
 To approve record of Annual Parish Meeting 
 Approved by Councillors, and signed by Chairman 
 
6. County Councillor – not present 
 
7. District Councillor 
 DV said he had attended a meeting on Saturday. He met up with several other SBDC 

Councillors and met the new Leader, Ralph Bagge.  DV said he will soon have to 
decide on the various advisory groups. 

 
8. County Council Matters 
 Clerk told the meeting that she had spoken with Wayne Fabian, our local LAT 

(Local Area Technician) regarding the damage to the verge outside Duneen, caused 
by the residents driving their cars across the verge instead of their driveway 
entrance. Wayne said that they were writing to the owners, telling them that they 
were not allowed to drive across the verge. He suggested the only way this would 
be possible was to go through the legal channels of applying for permission to have 
a dropped kerb and new access. In the meantime, Councillors are asking Wayne to 
make the damaged area made good. Clerk to arrange. 

 

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 
11th May 2015, in the Youth Club Hut, Hedgerley, 

8.15pm  



 
 
 
9. Clerks Information Items 
 Annual Parish Meeting –  
 Councillors agreed that it had been very well attended and were pleased with the 

result. 
 BKV –  
 All the leaflets had been distributed.  
 EJE asked the progress on the pond posts.  Clerk said that a lot of the work was 

being done in their workshop, so things were happening. 
 Glebe Tree Query –  
 The landlord of the White Horse had asked if the two ash trees at the bottom of 

Glebe Field which overhung the pub garden could be cut back or even felled. 
 DB suggested Clerk contacts Simon Hawkins (ex Tree Officer of SBDC) for his 

advice. Clerk to action. 
 
10. Finance – to note report – 
 Report noted, cheques signed.  
 Insurance quote 
 Clerk had received a quote from Zurich which was considerably lower than Came 

& Co. MO suggested Clerk contacts Came & Co. and tell them about the lower quote 
to see if they might lower their own quote at all.  

 
11. Planning – to note report 
 DB detailed the report 
 
12. Speed Data Gathering – SPPC 

 Clerk had been contacted by the FCCP Clerk to ask if HPC would consider sharing 
the cost of £610.00. Clerk confirmed with DV that it was only up to the property 
called Tara that was within Hedgerley; the two houses at the roadside were Stoke 
Poges, all the way along until the last house at the end which was Hedgerley. 
Councillors suggested that £200 be offered. Clerk to contact. 

 
13. Community Plan  

EJE said there had been a meeting last month. She asked if the play equipment be 
included on the next agenda.  Clerk said that it had gone quiet on this only because 
a lot had been going on council-wise. It will be on the agenda for June. 

 
14. Memberhsip of Parish Council advisory groups 
 Planning DB 
 Property MER, NC 
 Slade Farm NC, MO, DB 
 Playground inspection NC 
 Insurance NC 
 Accounts NC 
 Footpaths MER 
 Tree Warden MER 
 
15. Representatives on outside organisations 
 South Bucks Partnership NC 
 SBALC PH 
 Youth Club Committee JE 
 Wapseys Wood Liaison DV 
 Memorial Hall TE 



 
 
 Community Plan JE 
 Scouts NC 
 Tracy Trust MER 
  
16. Meetings 
 To report on – 
 To attend – 
 Nothing at this time 
 
17. Date of next meeting 
 Monday 8th June, 2015 Memorial Hall. 8.15 
 
 
Democratic period 
 
A resident of Longfield, who had already spoken with Peter Hardy concerning the poor 
state of the road in Longfield and especially the state of the kerbs. NC asked if the 
Clerk would speak to PH as well. 
 
Dr. Lunn wanted to confirm that something definite was being done about the illegal 
driveway outside Duneen. 
 
 
 
Meeting closed at 9.10 pm 
 
 
 
 


